WIU SUAA Board Meeting Minutes

Thursday, July 3, 2014

Wesley United Methodist Church

Present:  Belles, Gilbert,  Helmers,  Jones,  Lucas,  McLaughlin,  McLean,  Miller,  Nelson, Pano,  Pledge,  Richmond,  Rupert,  Thompson,  Werling, Yunker. 

Lucas called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m. 

Secretary's Report of the Minutes: The minutes of the June 5, 2014 meeting were accepted as corrected. Belles/Jones.  The next meeting will be Thursday, August 7, 2014 at Wesley United Methodist Church.

Treasurer’s Report:  Yunker reviewed the treasurer's report and asked for questions.  The report was accepted.  Pledge/Jones

Announcements/Reports:  Jones reported the proposed bylaws were defeated at the end of the SUAA Annual meeting in Springfield.  Issues related to how the meeting was conducted were identified.  An armed guard was present. The parliamentarian conducted the meetings and discussions both days.    The vote was 63 -yes and 45-no.  73 yes votes were required to adopt the new bylaws.  There will be meetings in the fall on how to improve the organization's state constitution.  Thompson identified that she will meet with the Public Relations Office at WIU to discuss news releases from the State SUAA to be published in campus publications.

Discussion Items:  Lucas announced the date for the Fall Luncheon to be Tuesday, October 7, 2014.  The Snow Bunny Luncheon will be Tuesday, February 3, 2015 with the snow day being Tuesday, February 10, 2015.  The Spring Luncheon will be Tuesday, May 12, 2015.

Membership/Recruiting Report:  Jones reported that there are 700 local SUAA members currently. Our organization will not participate in the New Faculty Orientation Fair due to the low number of hires and participation.
Survivor Assistance Report:  No report.

WIU Human Resources Update:  Rupert reported on reimbursement of medical and dental bills for in network and out of network claims.  There is some small improvement as to specific lengths of times.  Discussion followed.  The month of May will continue to be the time for changing insurance plans if members choose to do so.

Legislative Report:  Pano reported on the State SUAA Executive Director's mini briefing email to all state SUAA members.  He gave a summary of the email update.  He identified the confusion as to what the SUAA legislative plan will be.  The State SUAA Fund has $280,000 total funds to date.  There will be a need for $500,000 at a minimum to cover legal costs of the lawsuit.  

Publication Report:  Belles reported the next newsletter will be mailed the first week of September.  News items are requested by the end of August.

Foundation Report:  Pledge reported that the State Foundation group met an hour before lunch at the State Annual Meeting.  The State Executive Director attended.  The Foundation will be charged for the paperwork completed by an employee in the Executive Director's Office for the group.  It will be approximately $3,500.
Technology Report: No report.

UPI Update:  Miller identified the Illinois Supreme Court decision on the legality of the state insurance legislation.  It has been published.  An opinion as to specifics of what it means will be determined by UPI counsel.  Discussion followed.  Specific news will follow.

New Business:    Pano will draft a brief summary of  the state court decisions to send out to WIU local chapter members.

Meeting adjourned at 11:15 a.m. with passed motion.  Thompson/Pledge

Jackie Richmond, July 3, 2014 

